
From: Mary Gourley
To: Una Glass (una.glass.seb@sonic.net); Sarah Glade Gurney; Neysa Hinton; Diana Rich; Patrick Slayter - City of

Sebastopol (ps.sebcc@gmail.com)
Cc: Lawrence McLaughlin; Kevin Kilgore; Dante Del Prete; Kari Svanstrom
Subject: FW: Safe Parking RV Village
Date: Friday, December 03, 2021 11:30:00 AM

Good morning
Please see email below.
 
Thank you
Mary Gourley
Assistant City Manager/City Clerk, MMC
 

From: Diana Green  
 December 03, 2021 10:08 AM

To: Mary Gourley <mgourley@cityofsebastopol.org>
Subject: Fw: Safe Parking RV Village
 
 
 
In sending the forwarded email to Adrienne @ Sonoma Villages my regret is that I didn't cc it to all of
you, so I am forwarding it to you now.
Our concern has everything to do with safety for not only our kids and grandkids but the disabled
folk, myself included.  There is a pathway that is heavily used that runs right in front of our house to
Ragle Park. We are concerned about the unaddressed reasons for homelessness, mainly mental
health which brings with it a criminal element that is not the least bit desirable in, up until this point,
a quiet neighborhood.  Morris St is at least out of town a bit and not in our own backyard where our
kids walk and bike to school and where there will be a great deal of foot traffic that will happen right
in front of the Amerigas property proposed for this new project.
  I have never heard of such a limited offer between government entities. It seems especially curious
that the proffered funds and the escrow for the property are not only so close by date but that those
dates are coming up way too soon for us to react in any meaningful way. It feels like we are being
railroaded into deciding far too quickly about a project that will be a negative impact on our
community.
I am also very displeased by the time limitations put on the public for comment. The fact that our
neighborhood didn't get notice about the zoom meeting until the day of the meeting is
unconscionable. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.

From: Diana Green 
 December 2, 2021 8:11 PM

To: adrienne@sonomavillages.org <adrienne@sonomavillages.org>
Subject: Safe Parking RV Village
 
To Whom This May Concern,



I live in the residential community of Belmont Terrace.  My family and most of our neighbors
are extremely disconcerted about the proposal to relocate this proposed "Village" to the old
Amerigas property.  We have many little kids and grandchildren in this neighborhood along
with schools nearby, walking paths and many other areas of concern where we would be
forced to cross paths with the "UNHOUSED".  My gut tells me that The Barlow may be
involved in some if not all of this proposal.  The taxes collected by the city of Sebastopol
represent quite a great deal of money for the coffers of the city. Why would they want their
wealthy patrons to have to look at the RV parking along Morris St. when they could be moved
further out of town and out of sight?  
As you have probably already gathered, we are four square against this proposal and will be
extremely unhappy if the city council decides that this is a good idea in any way.
 
Diana Green and family
 




